
 

11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 

GPO Box 1994 Melbourne VIC 3001 
Telephone: (03) 8661 7777  Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 

Email: orgs@airc.gov.au 
 

3 March 2009 

Mr Graham Anthony Hobbs 
President 
Association of Consulting Architects - Queensland Branch 
 
Email: qld@aca.org.au 

Dear Mr Hobbs 

Annual Return of Information for the year 2009 

Our ref: AR2009/312 

I have received your declaration dated 28 January 2009 which provides information in accordance with 
subsection 233(1) of Schedule 1 to the Workplace Relations Act 1996. The annual return of information 
was received in the Registry on 26 February 2009. 

The documents lodged cover the required information for the 2009 Annual Return of the Branch. 

The annual return will be placed on a website maintained by the Industrial Registry at  
http://www.e-airc.gov.au/131N. 
 
 Please do not hesitate to contact me by email at margaret.williams@airc.gov.au or on  
(03) 8661 7822 if you wish to discuss this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

Margaret Williams 
Statutory Services Branch 



DECLARATION 

 

I, GRAHAM ANTHONY HOBBS of 

in the State of Queensland, Architect, do declare THAT: 

1. I am the President  of the Association of Consulting Architects Queensland, 
a Branch of the Association of Consulting Architects Australia which is an 
organization of employers registered under the Workplace Relations Act 
1996. 

  
2. I am empowered by the Association of Consulting Architects Queensland to 

make this declaration. 
  
3. To the best of my knowledge the register of members has during the 

immediately preceding calendar year been kept and maintained as required 
by Section 233(1) of Schedule 1 of the Workplace Relations Act 1996. 

  
4. The number of Members of this Branch as at 31 December 2008 was Sixty 

Nine  – including Four Unfinancial at that date. 
  
5. The names of the Office Holders and the postal addresses and Occupations 

of persons holding such offices are contained in Attachment A. 
  
6. Elections were held and declared by the AEC on 18 March 2008 for the 

positions of Committee Members of the Branch. 
 
Elections were held and declared by the AEC on 22 April 2008 for the 
positions of  President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer. 
 
No elections are scheduled to be held during the calendar year 2009. 
 

 
 
 
DECLARED at Westlake in the State of Queensland this 28TH day of January, in the 
year Two Thousand and Nine 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GRAHAM ANTHONY HOBBS 



ATTACHMENT A 
 
The registered office address of the Association of Consulting Architects Queensland 
is GPO Box 737, Brisbane, 4001. 
Telephone 1300 653 026 
 
The Branch Committee and Office Holders as at 31 December 2008 are as follows: 
 

Offices Office Holders 
President Graham Hobbs 

Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Vice President Mark Trotter 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Secretary Michael Kisluk 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Treasurer David Porgand 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Committee Member Carl Brooks 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Committee Member Ray Giarola 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Committee Member Geoff Street 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Committee Member Caroline Treacy 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Committee Member David Trott 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

Committee Member Mark Williams 
Architect 
C/- GPO Box 737, Brisbane Qld 4001 

 
This is the Attachment marked ‘A’ referred to in the Declaration of Graham Anthony 
Hobbs made on the 28th day of January 2009. 
 
 
 
 
 
GRAHAM ANTHONY HOBBS 




